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4ÅÁÃÈÅÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 9ÅÁÒ 

Laci Goins was recog-

nized as OSB 2018 

Teacher of the Year at 

the Muskogee County 

Teacher of the Year 

Recognition Luncheon 

at ICTC on October 25, 

2018.  

CONGRATULATIONS! 

WELL DESERVED!  

7ÈÉÔÅ #ÁÎÅ $ÁÙ 

by Richelle Zampella 

and Tai Thomas 

The 2018 

White Cane 

Day cele-

bration at 

Woodland 

Hills Mall 

was a huge 

success!  

The evening started off 

with performances from 

the jazz band.  

 

They played selections 

from Cameo, Panic! at 

the Disco, Nate Smith, 

and medleys of Bruno 

Mars and Michael  

Jackson songs.  

During 

intermis-

sions, 

Malerie 

Levens, 

Kaylee 

Ragon, 

Trinity 

Lewis, and 

Preston 

Fenton gave speeches 

on why their canes are 

important to them.  

The speeches were a 

great way to educate 

people on what exactly 

a cane is for and how 

people use them in  

different circumstances 

depending on their  

vision.  

Trinity Lewis shared that 

she found the speeches 

- and White Cane Day 

as a whole - òvery  

educationalò; because it 

gave people ña better 

grasp on visually  

impaired and blind  

children.ñ  

She continued, ñI felt 

that when the band 

played, [the people] 

were very inspired and 

quite affected by that, 

and I feel like they loved 

it and got more out of it, 

you know.ñ  

Once the band  

performance ended and 

the speeches were  
ό/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ нύ 

OSB Jazz Band 

-ÁÌÅÒÉÅ ,ÅÖÅÎÓ 
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7ÈÉÔÅ #ÁÎÅ $ÁÙ ɉÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÄɊ 

given, OSB 

paraded 

through the 

mall with 

their white 

canes,  

ό/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǇŀƎŜ мύ brandishing white balloons and 

having a grand time.  

Many thanks to everyone who 

made the trip possible and to  

everyone who attended the  

celebration. 

 

#ÁÎÅ 1ÕÅÓÔ 

By Writing Class 

It is time to get out those canes 

and start practicing those  

techniques!  

Here are a few tips for 

sighted people: 

§ Stop your car at least 5 feet 

from a crosswalk. Pedestri-

ans who are visually impaired 

or blind may use the sound  

of your engine to locate  

crosswalk boundaries. If any 

part of your car is in the  

crosswalk, they may misjudge 

the safe area. 

§ Avoid honking at individuals 

using a white cane. People 

who are blind or visually  

impaired have no idea why 

you are honking. 

§ It is okay to ask if assistance 

is needed. Ask the person 

who is blind or visually  

impaired for permission  

before trying to assist. If the 

person asks you to help guide 

them, offer your arm. They will 

hold your arm just above the 

elbow to follow your path. 

We would like to thank the  

following sponsors of 2018 

Cane Quest: 

§ Oklahoma School for the Blind 

§ Braille Institute of America 

§ Liberty Braille 

§ OG&E  

§ Frank Dirksen 

§ NanoPac  

§ NewView Oklahoma 

§ LS&S 

§ Sapulpa Lions Club  

§ Ruth Kelly Studios 

§ Oklahoma AER  

§ Muskogee County OHCE  

§ Mahylonôs  

 

/3" #//+"//+3 

OSB 

FAMILY & 

FRIENDS 

COOKBOOK  

With the holidays coming up, we would like to  

let everyone know that we still have  

OSB cookbooks for sale: 

print & braille  

for $12 

Please contact Tonya Givens at the front office, 

or Allison Garner, FCCLA teacher, if you would 

like to buy one. 

Thank you. 
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Social Services Department -  News, Tips, etc.  

ͼ#ÁÕÇÈÔ "ÅÉÎÇ 'ÏÏÄͼ  by Thomas Raines 

Helping others is a great thing to do, not only does it benefit others but it also 

makes a person feel better about themselves. These listed individuals went out 

of their way to help others: 

§ John Duong - tried to fix the TVs for the studentôs gaming systems;  

helped clean the recreation center, and assisted an adult with an off-campus 

activity. 

§ Xerek Hitchcock - helped students in his dorm with various duties. 

§ Zoie Zavala - helped the Advanced Writing class with an article for the news-

letter, and assisted an adult with an off-campus activity. 

§ Malerie Levens, Gabby King, Joseph Rodriguez, and Tyler Duong 

- each assisted an adult with an off-campus activity, and helped clean the 

recreation center. 

§ Allen Alender, Kentrell Wallace, Alyn Walker, Rudy Hunter, Gianna 

Loepp, Raven Decker, and Connor Hilton 

- each helped clean the recreation center. 

§ Dee Willis, Chris Shepherd, Mikel Gentry, Ben Middleton, Kaylee Ragon, 

Lorie Cox, and Jimmy Anderson 

- each helped with recreational activities. 

§ Angel Cozort - helped in the dorm with clean-up and helped other students. 

§ Samantha Six - pulled trash bags at the dorm. 

§ Josie Cox - helped fellow dorm mates get to their destination. 

§ Anthony Bloemer - helped set up a classroom for ñSeven Healthy Habitsò. 

§ Mannon Moore - helped another student. 

§ Dayton Baccus - helped another student during a behavior outing. 

§ Alyn Walker, Jimmy Anderson, and Joseph Rodriguez 

- Helped in the recreational center. 

§ Lori Cox, Zoie Zavala, and Shannon Winter 

-  helped getting things ready for the fall festival. 

Sylvia Sterling 

Itôs never too late  

to be caught  

being goodé. 

So keep up the good 

work students!!  

We are proud of  

you all! 

0ÈÒÁÓÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ -ÏÎÔÈ ÆÏÒ .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ Ȱ7ÏÒË &ÉÒÓÔȟ 4ÈÅÎ 0ÌÁÙȱ 

by Jake Marsh 

Novemberôs Phrase 

of the Month is ñWork 

First, Then Playò.  

This means we should set  

priorities and when we do we  

will enjoy our free time more  

after a hard day of work.  

Letôs make a goal to organize  

our lives and put our work first,  

so we can play hard later.  
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Social Services Department -  Parentõs Corner 

Habit 3 - Put First Things First 

Itôs funny how kids will 

spend thirty minutes 

complaining about 

their chores, not realiz-

ing they could have 

completed them in the same 

amount of time they spent  

complaining. Go figure.  

Indeed, putting first things first is 

hard. In fact, of all the habits, itôs 

the hardest one to keep. Why? 

Because weôre all somewhat  

addicted to doing the urgent thing 

or the easier one first. Yet, if we 

donôt teach our kids to delay  

gratification and do the hard thing 

(or first thing) first while they are 

young, they may learn too late or 

not at all.  

In this story, be sure to point out 

how awful it can feel when you 

procrastinate and put things off, 

like when Pokey crammed the 

night before the test. Contrast 

that with how good it feels when 

you are prepared. As a wise per-

son once put it, ñDo what you 

have to do, so you can do what 

you want to do.ò 

Sylvia Sterling, 

School Psychologist 

"ÏÙÓ "ÁÓÈ ςπρψ 

On October 25th I accompanied  

10 of our 7th - 9th grade young 

men from OSB to ñBoys Bash 

2018ò, which is held yearly at Fort 

Gibsonôs School. 

ñBoys Bashò is an event where 

7th thru 9th grade young men,  

from schools all over this area, 

gather for educational lessons 

concerning sex and sexuality,  

plus proper gentleman relations 

with the opposite sex. 

There were over 500 young men 

in attendance this year and I felt 

the information that was shared 

was very informative and relevant 

for the young men that attended 

and hopefully will aid them in 

making wise choices in the future.  

Our students all seemed to enjoy 

the event, including the óchopped 

BBQ Sandwich lunchô, that was 

catered by ñMahylonôs BBQò  

here in Muskogee.  

Boys Bash is sponsored every 

year by the Crisis Pregnancy 

Center. 

This yearôs attendants were: 

Jimmy Anderson, Anthony  

Bloemer, John Duong, Tyler 

Duong, Adan Duran-Gonzalez, 

Mykel Eagle, Rayce Phillips, 

Gerry Rodriguez, Julio Valdez, 

and William Winston. 

Paul Butler 

 

#ÁÍÐÉÎÇ /ÕÔ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ 3ÃÏÕÔÓ ÁÎÄ 6ÅÎÔÕÒÉÎÇ 

By Writing Class 

The OSB Scouts and Venturing 

went camping at Graves Scout 

Reservation in Broken Arrow the 

weekend of October 4th.  

The group included Elbin, Garrett, 

Julio, Jimmy, Gabby, Samantha, 

Raven, Phoebe, Lori, Tyanna, and 

Mikel.  

After unpacking their equipment, 

the campers set up their tents and 

started dinner. They enjoyed chili 

and learned how to use a camp 

stove.  

After a good nightôs sleep the 

group went to the scout store 

and bought a fishing pole for  

Raven. Gabby and Raven rigged 

the pole and hit the pond.  

Unfortunately, they didnôt catch 

anything but others did.  

It was a fun weekend of fishing 

and relaxing in nature. They 

canôt wait until their next trip.  
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3ÉÌÖÅÒ 3ÐÕÒ Ȱ2ÁÎÃÈ &ÉÅÌÄ 4ÒÉÐȱ - ! 4ÈÁÎË 9ÏÕȦ 

Dear Silver Spur Family, 

I would just like to say thank you 

so much to all of the wonderful 

people who made this trip one that 

I will never forget.  

Over the past few years, that Iôve 

gotten to come to the ranch, Iôve 

enjoyed it and itôs one of the 

greatest experiences in the world.  

Getting to ride horses was my  

favorite thing of all, along with  

riding in the stage coach and  

fishing.  

Iôm graduating this year, so this 

was my last time to get to  

participate and I thank everyone 

for taking the time to make this 

year so memorable.  

Itôs the one trip I look forward to 

every year and I think several  

other students would agree with 

me.  

I especially want to thank all of 

the volunteers who helped out 

and who did their best to make 

the day so much fun and so 

eventful for us. I know itôs  

probably not an easy task pulling 

it all together each year, but we 

greatly appreciate all that you do 

and that you allow us to come 

and have such a great time.  

Thank you so much once again 

and we hope to see all of you 

again next time. 

Sincerely, 

Ariana Richardson 

 

&##,! ,ÅÁÄÅÒÓÈÉÐ 4ÅÁÍ Ȱ&##,! 3ÕÐÅÒÈÅÒÏÅÓȱ 

By Richelle Zampella 

The FCCLA family is piling their 

plates high. Last month the  

leadership team, Tai Thomas,  

Ariana Richardson, Kaylee 

Ragon, Richelle Zampella, John 

and Tyler Duong, and Ben  

Middleton, traveled to Owasso for 

a leadership conference. They 

attended workshops on the value 

of self-image and etiquette, 

among others.  

On October 11th, Mrs. Garner took 

9 members to Tahlequah for a 

district meeting.  

Mrs. Harris and Mrs. Munekia  

graciously accompanied them 

and were a huge help keeping the 

group in line. The keynote  

speaker, Rhett Laubach, was  

energetic, motivational, and  

engaged the audience in activities 

like a team round of applause, 

played songs and discussed  

the mood it put them in, and  

competed in a brutal thumb war, 

each activity had a meaning  

behind it.  

Ariana said that she really  

connected with his speech and 

loved his personality, saying she 

"loved the way he interacted with 

the audience and how he  

encouraged us to interact with 

each other, even if it was  

someone we didn't know."  

Here are the big takeaways 

from his speech: 

§ You can go through life  

without having a complete  

understanding of some 

things, but there are other 

things you need to have your 

eyes open to. 

§ Be the positive song that  

uplifts people. Music can 

change a mood instantly, 

and so can you. 

§ You don't need to know  

everything to be successful. 

§ There is value within us, and 

we don't need to seek the 

approval of others. 

These events are behind them, 

but their work for the year has 

just begun. They have more 

group projects underway  

and upcoming STAR Event  

competitions to prepare for.  

Stay tuned for exciting updates! 
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%ÎÖÉÒÏÎÍÅÎÔÁÌ 3ÃÉÅÎÃÅ 0ÒÏÊÅÃÔ Ȱ,ÉÆÅ 3ÉÚÅ !ÎÉÍÁÌÓȱ 

By Malerie Levens 

Mrs. Danielsô environmental  

science class, Conner H., Nick J. , 

Ariana R., and myself, started 

studying the ocean and how the 

biggest critters in the ocean  

migrate, maintain a healthy diet, 

and even how they play a role in 

the oceanôs environment.  

After they wrote their papers  

and found out 

fascinating facts 

about their  

organisms, they 

decided to make 

life-sized cardboard cutouts of 

their animals.  

Now, the 5th 

floor has a 

Laysan  

Albatross 

with a 7-foot 

wingspan,  

an 18-foot-long 

Great  

White  

Shark,  

a giant  

Elephant 

Seal,  

and a  

Bluefin 

Tuna  

that just might 

give you 

nightmares!  

The environmental science class 

has had so much fun with their 

project.  

Make sure to take some time to 

visit the north high school floor 

to see these ocean creatures.  

There are some mind blowing 

facts about each of them and 

they are ACTUAL SIZE!  

!ÓË Á 3ÅÎÉÏÒ 

by the Senior Class 

You asked your 

questions, we 

have your  

answers!  

The senior class 

sat down and 

contemplated 

your most pressing questions. 

Read on for a glimpse into their 

well of wisdom. 

Q: What is your passion? 

A: ñPlaying music is my passionò 

says Richelle. ñsomething I get 

personal fulfillment from 

and can share with other  

people, and hopefully it  

touches their lives, too.ò 

Q: What sparks motivation in 

you? 

A: ñListening to music and  

wrestling are my motivationsò 

says Tai. ñWrestling is one of 

my motivations to keep my 

grades up and put my best 

foot forward in school. If I 

have bad grades, then I canôt  

wrestle. Listening to music is 

personal motivation for me. 

Music plays a huge role in  

my life; if it werenôt for music, 

honestly, I would be lost.ò 

Q: What do you want to see 

happen in your senior year? 

A: ñI want to spend as much time 

with my friends as I can  

before graduation, help the 

academic team win the state 

championship, and survive  

my concurrent enrollment 

classes," says Richelle. 

Q: What is one big goal youôve 

accomplished? 

A: ñI was accepted into an ICTC 

program!ò Thomas enthused. 

Q: Do you have any tips for 

people who are going to 

be seniors next year? 

A: ñStay close with the teachers 

because youôll need them  

during this rough transition," 

Joey advises. 

Q: If you are going to college, 

which college, and what 

are you going for? 

A: ñI plan on going to the  

University of Central  

Oklahoma (UCO). Iôm going 

to this college so I can  

possibly become a physical 

education teacher," says Tai. 

If your questions didnôt get  

answered this time, please keep 

submitting them, so they will be 

featured in future articles. 
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3ÐÁÃÅ #ÁÍÐ ςπρψ - 3#)6)3 !ÄÖÅÎÔÕÒÅÓ 

By Kaylee Ragon 

On September 

29th, John and 

Tyler Duong, 

and I got on our 

first plane with 

Mrs. Daniels and traveled to 

Huntsville Alabama for Space 

Camp 2018!  

Space camp runs year-round but 

there is one special week called 

SCIVIS (Space Camp for Inter-

ested Visually Impaired Students), 

which is just like all of the other 

camps they do, but everything is 

made accessible for kids with low 

vision. They have our instruction 

books in Braille and large print, 

there is Braille on the simulations, 

and there was brightly colored 

duct tape everywhere.  

I participated in Advanced Space 

Academy while the boys did the 

Aviation Challenge.  

I studied the history of 

space, completed 

missions in different 

roles in space, and 

tried out different  

simulators, that 

showed us what it would feel like 

in space.  

The boysô  

program was 

more military-

style so they  

focused on flying 

planes, learning 

about the history 

of planes, team building, and they 

competed in the competition at the 

end of the week called ñTop-Gunò 

which is basically ñThe Hunger 

Gamesò with airplanes.  

Space Camp hosts kids from all 

over the world, my team was 

probably one of the most diverse. 

We had kids from Germany,  

Israel, New Zealand, the UK,  

India, Canada, and a few from the 

U.S. It was so cool to see all of 

the different kids from different 

backgrounds come together and 

share their culture and stories. 

We started as a group of 16 total 

strangers, but we came together 

and became not just a team, but 

the team that won Commander's 

Cup, which is the award everyone 

wants at camp.  

From what I saw, Tylerôs and 

Johnôs team, the Global Hawks, 

was pretty great too. Tyler was a 

rock star in his 

team and got 

the ñRight Stuffò 

award, which  

is given to an 

individual who is 

extremely helpful and shows a lot 

of leadership throughout the 

week. 


